WEST MICHIGAN METROPOLITIAN TRANSPORTATION PLANNING PROGRAM (WESTPLAN)

TECHNICAL COMMITTEE MEETING

MEETING MINUTES
February 2, 2016
West Michigan Shoreline Regional Development Commission, 3rd Floor

Muskegon, Michigan

Members Present:
Matt Farrar, Muskegon County (Chairperson)
Doug Kadzban, City of Muskegon Heights

Craig Bessinger, City of Ferrysburg
Steven Biesada, City of Roosevelt Park 
James Koens, MATS 
Scott Beishuizen, City of Montague 
Jim Murphy, City of Norton Shores 
Paul Sachs, Ottawa County

Mohammed Al-Shatel, City of Muskegon 
Derek Gajdos, City of Grand Haven 
Tom Manderscheid, Harbor Transit
John Nash, Spring Lake Township

David Fairchild, MDOT

Brian Armstrong, City of Whitehall 

Members Absent:
Ben VanHoeven, Village of Spring Lake

Paul Bouman, MCRC 
Randy Phillips, City of North Muskegon
Andrea Dewey, FHWA (Non-Voting)
John Lanum, MDOT

Vacant, Village of Fruitport

Others Present:
Don Mayle, MDOT
Bret Sommers, MDOT Muskegon TSC




Laird Schaefer, Citizen

Tracy Knight, Muskegon Public Schools

Staff Present:

Brian Mulnix, WMSRDC




Joel Fitzpatrick, WMSRDC 

Amy Haack, WMSRDC

I. CALL TO ORDER

Chairperson Farrar called the meeting to order at 1:31 p.m.

II. REVIEW OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 

A motion was made and supported to approve the minutes of the January 2017 Technical Committee meeting. Motion approved. M/S Manderscheid/Nash 
III. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

The WestPlan Public Participation Plan procedure was followed to achieve public participation for this meeting.  There were no comments from the public. 
IV. TIP AMENDMENTS  

Mr. Mulnix presented the proposed Amendment C: 

FY2017-2020 TIP Amendment C
Harbor Transit-


FY2018


Add New Project- 

5304- SDNT Service Development & New Technology Program, $64,000 Federal, $16,000 State, Total $80,000. This will be to fund a study in HT’s service territory to provide fixed route service for efficient system management.

Goodwill Industries-


FY2017


Add New Projects (2)-

5310- Two cutaway buses- Federal: $93,084 State: (CTF) $23,271 Total: $116,355

5310- Two expansion vans- Federal: $75,602 State: (CTF) $18,900 Total: $94,502

A motion was made to approve the proposed Amendment C. Motion carried. M/S Al-Shatel/ Kadzban 

V. MPO TRAFFIC COUNT PROGRAM – 
Mr. Joel Fitzpatrick spoke about the MPO’s traffic count program. Mr. Don Mayle then spoke about the MDOT involvement with traffic counts. 

VI. MPO ROUNDTABLE  – 
· Mr. Brian Mulnix informed the committee that MDOT would be speaking at the next policy Committee about the M-231/ US-31 next steps. 

· Mr. Brian Mulnix spoke on MDOT’s non-motorized plan update.  
· Ms. Amy Haack informed the committee about the recent meeting of transit providers.

· Mr. John Nash questioned if the committee could have someone speak about where the new transportation funding was being directed. 

· Al-Shatel asked whether anyone was able to come up with $17,000 for the Muskegon Heights project. Discussion ensued. 

· Mr. David Fairchild spoke on the new JobNet system and the upcoming Pre-UWP. 
VII. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
No old business was discussed.
VIII. NEW BUSINESS  
No new business was discussed.
IX. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
The WestPlan Public Participation Plan procedure was followed to achieve public participation for this meeting.  There were no comments from the public. 

X. ADJOURN- Meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m.
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